

125 EAST 11TH STREET, AUSTIN, TEXAS 78701-2483 | 512.463.8588 | WWW.TXDOT.GOV

March 16, 2022

Mrs. Maria Molina, P.E., C.F.M. Consultant Interim Director of Public Works City of Corpus Christi Corpus Christi, Texas 78711

RE: City of Corpus Christi Yorktown Blvd.'s RAISE Grant Application

Dear Mrs. Molina:

The Texas Department of Transportation has approved the funding of the Yorktown Boulevard's bridge over the Oso Bay/Creek under the Highway Bridge Program and is currently preparing the cost estimate and preliminary drawings to be used in the Advanced Funding Agreement (AFA) between the City of Corpus Christi and the Texas Department of Transportation to start the design and plan development process for a targeted design and plan development completion in 2024 with start of construction soon after. We are currently in the initial project development phase of the this project, and we currently anticipating the cost of the design and construction costs to be in the \$10 million to \$15 million range. A more accurate estimate will be completed by the time of the development of the AFA. The Texas Department of Transportation considers the Yorktown Boulevard corridor a vital corridor for City of Corpus Christi and provides a necessary alternative route between mainland Corpus Christi and the Flour Bluff and North Padre Island areas, and will continue providing support for maintaining the communities bridge's safe and enhancing safety for transportation corridors within our communities.

Please contact me at (361) 808 -2208 if you have questions concerning this br. This action is the minimum necessary to restore safe and adequate access to residences on the Key Allegro Island.

Sincerely,

Armando Bosquez, P.E.

Bridge Engineer

Corpus Christi District

Texas Department of Transportation

Cc: James Harris, P.E., Corpus Christi Director of Maintenance